
 
Rev. Michael Fesenko began mission work 
among Ukrainians in the downtown area of 
Toronto, in open air meetings on Queen 
Street. Keep on asking—for Ukraine, 
Afghanistan, Pakistan, Yemen....May He 
give us a heart for our world, to lift great 
needs to the only Saviour. 

 

2 
Bill Fitch, Listen to Learn, East Africa. 
“Listen to Learn is sending 2 of our 
executive team to Kenya next month for 20 
days.” They'll be spending strategic 
evaluation and planning time with our 
Kenyan staff, attending a few graduations 
to encourage students, and spending time 
in two of our more marginal areas where 
we have historically made a huge 
investment in schools and translation— 
Turkana and the Maasai lands. “Please 

pray for Todd Jones and Markus Koehler 
between Oct. 31 and Nov. 19!” 
 

3 
I & S. Perspectivas, Brasil. It is likely that 
the greatest barrier to Brazilian sending in 
the next decade will be agencies equipped 
to send missionaries well. On Nov. 5, they 
welcome the TEAM board as they explore 
creating a sending structure from Brazil. 
Nov. 7th, they join the AMTB conference for 
sending from Brazil. Please pray for good 
connections, wisdom and logistics. Thank 
God for providing all January homestays 
needed for their Brazilian ministry workers 
to learn English!  
 

4 
Paul & Mary Beth McLean, PCC, Taiwan. 
“Paul is in Taiwan all this month. May God 
grant him good health and safety as he 
visits the 12 Bible translation teams he 
supports. May each team work accurately 
and faithfully and make steady progress as 
the Holy Spirit empowers and directs 
them.” 
 

5 
Colin & Rachel McCordic, AIM. “Please 
pray for an online orientation on the 12th 
that Colin and several other Chad 
missionaries will be joining for the French 
Perspectives Program. Internet can be very 
problematic. Also, pray for good 
conversations with Christian leaders about 
missions and mobilization. Pray for 
Rachel's class that they will grow both 
academically and spiritually.” 
 

SUNDAY 
Chyrl Basa, FFM. Please pray for FFM's 
annual Global Day of Prayer on Nov 12th. 
You can register to participate at 
https://www.ffmna.org/globaldayofprayer 
 

7 
Dave & Rani, Brampton. “Please pray for 
Devanand (now in Guyana); for safety. 
Also, that things will go smoothly as he 
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does live TV program outreach to Hindus. 
Please pray for Rani and Deepak in 
Brampton; Rani gets lonely without her 
husband! :) Please also pray for Anu, 
Rani's sister, suffering from bipolar disease 
in India.” 
 

8 
Elizabeth Matthias, MTW, Germany. “A 
new season of ministry has begun-- finally. 
Mentoring classes and church-wide training 
has begun! This month is especially 
intense to find a new rhythm in step with 
the Spirit. Grateful for prayers!” 
 

9 

John Bowen. “On November 18th, at 
6.15am (EST), I have been asked to speak 
via Zoom to a group of 100 international 
high schoolers in Britain, on the subject of 
'Faith.' The event is organized by a 
Christian teacher and, since there are few 
Christians at the school, he is hoping it will 
stir interest in the Gospel. Please pray for 
wisdom about how to approach the subject 
and for the power of the Spirit to work 
across Zoom—and then for follow-up by 
the teacher!” 
 

10 
Leah Hopp, OPC, Uganda. “I am working 
towards building up a team of people to 
work with for my next research project. 
Please pray that we can all complement 
each other well with various talents and 
different strengths. I want to submit a 
research proposal to the Ugandan Ethics 
Board before the end of the year as that 
decision can take many months. Please 
pray for clarity and wisdom as we set 
scope for our study.” 
 

11 

Khevna & Sharon, Knox Missions Hub. 
“Praise God for recent times of discipleship 
and workshops on 'Is Missions Still Good?' 
where students were challenged to 
recognize history, reorient hearts to God's 
biblical heart for the nations, and redeem 

ideas of missions. Pray for many students 
to take bold steps of faith and consider 
serving God in new ways!” 
 

12 
Hanneke Cost Budde, Tanzania. 
“Thanksgiving for a very good time in 
Toronto, visiting many good friends. I am 
thankful for having been able to have a visit 
with Dr. McCombie and to attend his 
funeral. I am thankful that the physio is 
working but I still have a long way to go. 
Thanks for a good visit with family in 
Holland. Pray for Baraka's final exam for 
his Secondary school.” 
 

SUNDAY 
Elaine Esser. “May we continue to pray for 
our leaders in all levels of government that 
the Lord would enable them to make wise 
decisions in these difficult times.” 
 

14 

Luke & Yuko Elliot, Aomori Christian 
Center, Japan. "Please continue to pray 
for progress on the Aomori Christian 
Center's building project while we are in 
Toronto on home assignment. Pray for 
wisdom in our long-distance coordination of 
different areas of the work. Pray that the 
work will be done well, to God's glory." 
 

15 
Gus & Marliese, London. “We are 
continuing our discussions with the 
Jehovah Witness background Metis mother 
and two adult children and it’s going well. 
They have left these beliefs, so pray that 
they will continue to grow in spiritual 
understanding. Pray also that the Bible 
readings I have with my Yazidi friend will be 
blessed.” 
 

16 
Kim Morrison. Knox Community 
Outreach Coordinator. Uphold Kim in this 
new role of reaching out to single mothers 
with children under four years of age, and 
other special needs groups. May she be a 



blessed witness to Christ and His love. 
 

17 
Ann Chow, Event & Project 
Management. “I’ll be meeting with 
Partners International Canada board in 
Toronto, then going to Portugal for 
vacation, and Switzerland to see the work 
of A Rocha. Switzerland.” 
 

18 
Wayne & Helen Hancock, Threefold 
Ministries, Nicaragua. Join us in praising 
God for the pastors who this month will 
complete two years of our Christian 
Leadership Training. We are thankful for 
those who have taught (including Pastor 
Deane from PEI and Bruce in Ontario) by 
Zoom, and Mauricio on site. Pray that 
those who have received this training will 
continue to teach God's word faithfully. 
 

19 
Jack & Mary Anne Voelkel. “Mary Anne 
and Jack praise the Lord for abundantly 
answering prayer for the weary and dry 
faculty, staff, and students of the Biblical 
Seminary in Medellin. The 4-day prayer 
retreat brought deep, needed refreshment 
to many lives, a renewed commitment to 
having a daily quiet time, and spawned a 
brand-new weekly prayer meeting for all. 
PRAISE THE LORD!” 
 
 

SUNDAY 
Mary Jane Fandrich. “Six little Somalis 
aged three to twelve, reading Bible Stories 
and coloring Bible story pictures: “Who is 
this Man that even the wind and waves 
obey Him?” ...As I visit again and again my 
Islamic friends and seek the opening for 
witness and the sharing of God’s 
unbounding love, I need your prayers not 
to get discouraged.” 
 
 
 

21 

Sylvan Payne, Japan. “Some great news. 
I just heard from one of my part time teach-
ing jobs. They want me back to teach part 
time next year. I’m delighted to have some-
thing to do in retirement. This is an answer 
to prayer for us. Please pray that I will have 
the strength and balance to be able to do 
the work.” 
 

22 
Sylvia Dresser. “Ask for the Lord's clear 
direction regarding the future of the Bible 
School in Merauke. With a branch school 
of the Theological College on the N. coast 
opened in the Awyu area, and few students 
applying for the lower-level school, should 
it be upgraded to a theological college? 
Papua has been divided into 4 provinces 
and Merauke will be capital of South 
Papua.” 
 

23 
C & K. One company saw more revenue in 
Sept. than through all of 2021 and three 
times the school bookings planned. 
Recovery from the pandemic seems to be 
underway. They have a major challenge 
identifying new hires, however, so please 
pray for this BAM company to find the 
Lord's right new employees. C's trips to 
Bangladesh, the Gulf, and Kazakhstan 
have been fruitful. Pray for his upcoming 
travel to Pakistan, Malaysia, and places yet 
to be confirmed. 
 

24 
Susan Jeffery, CANIL, Abbotsford. “Pray 
for students who are stressed with 
assignments to complete, lack of sleep, 
etc., that they will persevere and not give in 
to discouragement. Particularly remember 
international students who have the extra 
challenge of studying in a language that’s 
not their own. Many aren’t Christians, but 
some are curious to learn about Jesus. 
One of our CanIL students lives on campus 
in the men’s dorm for international 
students. Pray for God-appointed 
opportunities to share and encourage.” 



 

25 
Carluci & Christina Dos Santos, LAM. 
Carluci has been working on two new 
initiatives amongst the Latin American 
diaspora across Canada: mobilization for 
missions and theological education. This 
will require connecting with church leaders 
to promote events and follow up to build 
good relationships and networks. “I praise 
God for the recent opportunity to speak at 
a Mission event in a Spanish church in 
Vancouver and for another event in 
Montreal. Please pray for a clear vision and 
Spiritual empowerment for the task.” 
 

26 
Xerggyo & Hil. “We spent our first night in 
our tiny house enjoying a good Chiapas 
coffee and the sound of so many birds. Our 
friend, the pastor, came to pray for our 
house, and we had a small celebration with 
friends. Although the house is not finished 
yet, it will be a home for us when we come 
home on furloughs. We are so thankful for 
those who made this possible.” 
 

SUNDAY 
Jim Mason. “The Prison Ministry vehicle 
visits 13 Prison facilities in the Southern 
part of Ghana. Many lives have been 
touched and transformed through these 
visits. The vehicle has done 153,841 km 
since its arrival in 2017. With the poor state 
of our roads, it needs to be replaced as the 
state of the engine and its mechanics 
makes it expensive to maintain. Pray the 
Lord will send an appropriate replacement 
to enable this ministry to thrive.” 
 

28 
Barbara Rahn. Barbara rejoiced in the fall 
beauty of the trees, especially the maple 
outside her window. “What a gorgeous 
display of the Lord's handiwork!” The long-
awaited visit from her sister Carol and 
family, for which Barbara asked prayer, was 
a real blessing. 

 

29 
Knox World Mission Committee. They 
need to add new members. May the Lord 
guide in all and bring forward those with a 
heart for mission and witness to Christ. 
 

30 
Phase II Workers. Glenn & Fern Byerly, 
Eleanor Crabtree, Diane Dadian, Gladys 
Linthicum, Norine Love, Patsy McCarthy, 
Clarence & Cathy McMullen, David & 
Angela Morris, Marg Roth, Pamela 
Stedman, Diana Wadsworth and Rosemary 
Walker. 
 


